
More workers null out 
of TUCSA's 
Typo union 

THE printing industry's closed 
shop has been dealt another 
blow by the Paper Wood and 
Allied Workers Union. 

On August I I , the majority of 
the workers at Nampak in Pieter-
maritzburg voted in favour of 
resigning from the TUCSA 
affiliated SA Typographical 
Union (SATU). 

They are all members of the 
Paper Wood and Allied Workers 
Union. 

These workers now join their 
colleagues at three Nampak 
factories in the Transvaal who 
also broke free from SATU 

The printing industry's closed 
shop forces workers to belong to 
SATU and judging from the 
decision of the Nampak workers 
this has been done against their 
will. 

Workers can only belong to 
another trade union if the com­
pany they work for. gets an 
exemption from the closed shop 
agreement. 

To get this the company has 
to apply to the printing ind­
ustry's Industrial Council where 
SATU sits. 

It is believed (hat SATU is 
furious about the number of 
members who have left the 
union to join the Paper Wood 
and Allied Workers Union. 

And it seems likely that the 
TUCSA union will attempt to 
block any future applications for 
exemption from the closed shop 
even when workers clearly show 
that they do not want to belong 
to SATU-

This could only lead to a bitter 
struggle between the Paper 
Wood and Allied Workers Union 
and SATU, 

PWAWU branch secretary, Pat 
Horn said SATU had already 
stalled on Nampak's application 

for exemption for workers at 
the Pietermaritzburg factory. 

She said they had used the 
excuse that they were *upset* 
about the publicity given to 
the granting of other exem­
ptions in FOSATU Worker News 
and in the commercial press. 

*For this reason, they were 
invited to attend the ballot held 
by the company to test worker 
opinion on their membership 
of SATU. 

'But they didn't show up/she 
said, 

Sister Horn said SATlTs refus­

al to attend showed once again 
their unwillingness to face up 
to the fact that PWAWU mem­
bers at Nampak did not want to 
belong to SATU , 

They cannot now come with 
their original story that workers 
at Nampak were being forced 
to join Paper Wood and Allied 
Workers Union', she said. 

PWAWU has now written a 
letter to Nampak management 
demanding that they stop ded­
ucting SATU subscriptions from 
their members* wages within two 
weeks and start deducting 
PWAWU subscriptions instead. 


